
Dear Parents and Carers

I hope that you and your families are all keeping well and have had a lovely Bank Holiday weekend. As we move into May and the Summer term I wanted to take the opportunity to give you an update from the Governing Board. It has been a while since I have written to you all so apologies for the long letter! Our plan going forward, is to provide shorter but more frequent updates to keep all parents up to date with our activities.
Firstly, I would like to welcome our new parent Governor, Frank Young, who is joining our Parent Governor team of Farhi Waseem, Neil Duffitt & Laura Whillans, and our wider Governing Board of 12 members. The Governing Body is involved with our school in all areas. This includes school vision & strategy, teaching & learning, safeguarding, premises management, health & safety, staffing and balancing our budget.

As Governors, we consider our most important roles to be the education, safety and welfare of all our pupils and the whole school team. We are committed in supporting the school team develop an engaging, rich curriculum that provides all our pupils opportunities to question, challenge, push themselves, make mistakes, find new strategies and grow as independent learners.

Our Vision

At Tithe Barn Primary School we strive for governors, staff, parents and children to work collaboratively and share the school's vision to provide the environment where “Every Child’s a Learner”. Our aim is to ensure that every child has the opportunity to reach their potential, and through our core values of respect, responsibility, integrity and caring, our pupils develop the characteristics to be confident lifelong learners

Our Learning Characteristics

· Curiosity

· Co – operation

· Concentration

· Continuous Improvement

· Resilience 

https://tithe-barn.eschools.co.uk/website/our_learning/428585
We believe that a growth mindset empowers our pupils to embrace challenges and persist, even when things are tough, and making mistakes is an integral part of learning. With effort, perseverance and challenge, all our pupils can develop talents and achieve their goals. We actively encourage effective feedback at all levels and aspire for the whole school community to constantly improve.

Educational Performance

As a school we continue to focus on developing and embedding our ambitious curriculum. Over the past few months Governors have been able to get back into school and have the opportunity to spend time with pupils, to see this in action. 

This has been wonderful! 

We have seen amazing artwork inspired by Hockney, Klee, Thorp, impressive Big Writes, Digging up the past - Stone Age to Iron Age, WW2 propaganda posters, Space Race, tens frames, instructions on how to grow beans......to name a few!!

We have seen how much our pupils have progressed, through a very challenging time, and have been delighted to hear about their learning journeys. 

Pupils showed us what they are most proud of, what they found challenging and how they came up with strategies to succeed. How they are building on their knowledge and “what I know about this topic already”. They used ambitious vocabulary and were all very proud of what they have achieved. 

Governors were especially impressed with the culture embedded by our learning characteristics. Children were supportive of each other, celebrated good work, pointing out great pieces their peers had worked on with a constant theme of referring back to work they have done with their talk partners. It is an absolute pleasure to spend time with the children and see their enthusiasm for learning and progress bubbling over. 

We now have regular visits to school planned to meet with our pupils and find out how the curriculum is embedding. This month we are looking forward to meeting with The School Council to listen to their ideas on how to improve the school. (Though our financial situation won’t quite stretch to the suggested swimming pool with Jacuzzis!) The School Council will also present the values for the updated Behaviour Policy that the pupils have been working on. 

Watch this space and we will share with you the pupils’ ideas.

We continue to develop ‘Every child a reader’ to ensure that all children develop a positive attitude to reading. At Tithe Barn we love reading books, sharing books, borrowing books, our lovely school is brimming with books, because we believe that nurturing a love of reading is essential for our children’s learning journey. 

We have a wonderful Library from our fantastic Friends of Tithe Barn fundraisers, plus we have a team of enthusiastic librarians and encourage all our pupils to read, read, read. 

Before the pandemic we had an army of volunteers who regularly visited school to listen to our pupils read. This is an essential activity and I know that Mrs Muncaster would love to hear from Parents, Grandparents, Carers who would be able to support our school in nurturing a love of reading. Please let the school office know if you can help. 

We understand that reading for pleasure makes a big difference to children’s educational performance. We believe it is important to provide rich, diverse, high quality texts and have a treasure trove of fantastic books to grab our pupil’s curiosity and imagination. We have authors, poets and illustrators who work with children to share their expertise, and have more visits and online sessions planned in.

Over the past year we have had Reception, KS1 and KS2 online training, the feedback and attendance has been very positive and Mrs Muncaster will continue to provide opportunities for virtual training sessions and meetings to support you with your child’s learning journey.

You can find our School Development plan on the School Website if you wish to find out more. https://tithe-barn.eschools.co.uk/website/school_development_plan_2021-2022/584850
This is reviewed each term with the Governing Board and the progress will be published at the end of year.

Assessments and SAT’s

Over the next few weeks, for the first time in 2 years, children will be participating in the national SATs and assessments. Some may be anxious, (parents as well as children) but rest assured, I know from experience, that our teachers and school team will make these assessments low-key for our pupils, injecting fun activities along the way.

Everyone is working incredibly hard to prepare, support and make these assessments an opportunity to show how much our pupils have learnt and progressed. Our pupils’ growth mindsets will be their super power and Mrs Muncaster and the school team will be sharing lots of top tips.

Financial

The Schools Financial Year runs from April to March. I would like to say a huge thank you to Mrs Muncaster, Mrs Barrett and the school team, ably assisted by Neil Duffitt, our Finance Governor for managing our limited school budget so meticulously. 

At the end of 2021/2022 the school has managed to avoid a deficit, which has been challenging due to several reasons including: the impact the pandemic, how schools in an area like Heaton Moor are funded and limited leverage of scale as a one form entry school.

Our school is a hub of the community and a training resource, with lettings and activities running 7 days a week, Before and After school club, educational training sessions and more. All of which brought additional income to support school and enhance our learning environment. Unfortunately for 2 years these wonderful opportunities had to stop which impacted income, costs of supplies increased and additional COVID related costs were incurred. 

I know you are all aware that since 2010 there has been, in real-terms, a continued decline in funding and the school team have worked with Neil Duffitt to balance the accounts and avoid a budgetary deficit.

There is a pressure on our budget in all areas of expenditure and we have actively made the decisions to prioritise funding to the areas that directly impact our children’s education.

We enthusiastically apply for external grants and funding designed to enrich school life and promote different aspects of learning. In the past these have allowed us to develop the Reception Outdoor play space, create the Computer Hub and we will be actively seeking new bids and grants. If you have any ideas or can suggest possible grants or income streams please let Mrs Muncaster or one of the parent Governors know. Your ideas and feedback are always appreciated.

I also wanted to say a huge, huge thanks to the fantastic Friends of Tithe Barn.  We have received invaluable assistance and funds to enhance our children's’ learning environment and resources. Thank you to everyone involved in raising and donating, you make such a difference - brilliant work!!! 

At Tithe Barn we are passionate about our environmental impact and embrace recycling & reusing projects throughout school.

That’s why The Pre Loved Uniform website is so fantastic! Check out the FOTB website. https://www.friendsoftithebarn.co.uk/preloved-uniform-sales?fbclid=IwAR0BDG-tJJ0kn0fwEWa2hnnLrCpM1Umj2cXC0olQDzzN_1aHWZXOB0Rk6NY
School Improvements

With support from the Local Authority we are delighted to have developed the new Rainbow Pod. The past 2 years have impacted and side-lined some of the improvements we need to make to school. Our school building is now over 50 years old and we need to complete a scheme of work. We have some projects where we are looking to reinvigorate and improve certain areas of school, budget permitting, including:

The School Entrance to improve access and safeguarding pupil toilets, plus FOTB are enthusiastically working on some exciting fundraising projects to improve our playground with a much-needed makeover. 

Your continued support is amazing and makes all the difference. We are a small school, but with big ideas, working together we will continually improve and provide a wonderful learning journey for all our pupils.

If you have any ideas you would like to share please let me know, or if you would like to get more involved please respond to the parent skills survey sent out last week.
I want to reiterate how proud we are of our children’s effort and progress, especially over the past 2 years which have been so challenging.

It is an absolute pleasure to spend time with the children and see their enthusiasm for learning and progress, it’s quite contagious. Hence the very long letter!

I am very much looking forward to the Summer and the school community events, getting an opportunity to be in school and share time with our lovely Tithe Barn Families.

Best Wishes

Trudy

Chair of Governors

If you would like to find out more about our Governing board and members please see the School Website https://tithe-barn.eschools.co.uk/website/governing_body/326777

